
Friday 25th October 2019 

Term 4:  Week  3 

DIARY DATES 

Friday 25th October 

Working Bee—Tonight 

Sunday 27th October 

On The Hill Festival 

Monday 28th October 

Finance & Fundraising meeting 

6.30pm 

School Council meeting 7.15pm 

Tuesday 29th October 

Choir performing at Ferguson 

Park Pre-School 

Wednesday 30th October 

Choir performing at Seniors 

High Tea, St. Andrews 

Friday 1st November 

Grade 3 to 6 Netball Clinic 

Prep Transition Day 

Monday 4th November 

Report Writing Day— Pupil 

Free Day 

Tuesday 5th November 

Melbourne Cup Day 

Monday 18th November 

Dance with David Skinner 

 

 

 

 

Principal’s Report 

CHOIR PERFORMANCE 

This week, our choir took off to perform 

at the first of quite a few performances 

for the term. We went to the Greenhill 

Aged Care Home in Donvale and per-

formed for the residents there.  

The choir sounded and looked great and 

it was wonderful to see the smiles (and 

tapping feet) that they brought to the 

residents. They had the opportunity to 

have a chat over bikkies and a drink after-

wards.  

Thankyou to our parents who helped 

with transport: Jeff Bozik, Jacqui Guice 

Jacqui Kowalewski, Erin Vaughan. 

HEALTH ALERT 

We have had a case of hand foot and 

mouth disease in our upper grades. This 

is a contagious virus with symptoms in-

cluding sore throat, fever, loss of appe-

tite followed by  the appearance of small 

sores. If your child is displaying these 

symptoms, it is advised that you seek 

medical advice. 

CURRICULUM DAY—OSH CARE 

AVAILABLE 

We have a curriculum day on Monday 

the 4th November (the day before Mel-

bourne Cup Day).  

Apted Unwaxed Apples       

      $7 per 2kg bag on                                              

the cart outside the office.  

Please note that we will be offering full 

day care through our Outside School 

Hours Care Service for our students on 

this day.  

The OSH room will be open from 6:45am 

to 6pm. If you are interested in taking up 

this offer, please book through TheirCare. 

ON THE HILL FESTIVAL 

The festival is this weekend! Our students 

today spent some of the day helping the 

On The Hill committee prepare our town 

by hanging the decorations which they 

have made in Art and our Grade 5’s 

helped to set up the hall.  

We look forward to seeing everyone en-

joying the festival on Sunday. Don’t forget 

to get along and check out and support 

our choir and Mitchell Bates, Meg Jacka 

and Tysha Baldwin who will all be per-

forming on the stage, as will Amie Grisold 

(our new Outside School Hours assistant). 

I am sure everyone is looking forward to 

their Mexican lunch as much as I am. Who 

doesn't love a taco! And how lucky are we 

to have the world’s best Mexican stall 

right at our school! 



We will also be heard on the airwaves in the morning, with 

Tysha being interviewed at 11:15 on 88.6 Plenty Valley FM. 

Of course, we are very excited to head over to the oval at 

1pm and watch Mrs Jenes represent our school in the 

Pip.ilepsy unicorn race. The unicorn has been decorated and 

is ready to gallop.  

If you would like to sponsor Mrs Jenes, we have a collection 

tin at the office. All proceeds will go to the foundation. 

TONIGHT’S WORKING BEE 

To prepare our school grounds for the On The Hill Festival, we 

will be having a working bee  tonight after school. The focus 

for this will be purely cleaning up and getting our grounds 

looking as good as possible for the festival.   

ON THE HILL PERFORMANCE 

Could the choir members please meet Mrs Jenes at the Music 

Room at 10.40am for a rehearsal not 10.00am as previously 

mentioned. 

Could all students who are performing for Panton Hill’s Got 

Talent, please meet Mrs Jenes next to the stage in the Memo-

rial park at 11.30am with all your things you need to perform 

with. 

Thankyou, Mrs Jenes. 

Congratulations to:  

Maya Lewis 

Grade 1 Students Perspective 

A grade 1's perspective of P.H.P.S. 
Straight out of Frank Wedding’s mouth! 

We work hard and challenge ourselves. Our class 
is always colourful and fun. I love the animals that 
live here. Everyone has a positive mindset. 

                – Frank Weeding 

A sneak peak of some Panton Hill PS artwork which will be 

on display at the On The Hill Festival. 










